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St Patrick’s Current Attendance Level = 96.4% 
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 6 = 93.4% 

 

 

 

 

 

2018 

Dates to Remember 

February 

Week 3 

Friday 16th  Whole School Assembly 

   School Hall—2pm 

Week 4 

Monday 19th Triskills 

Tuesday 20th  Triskills 

Friday 23rd  Diocesan Swimming  

   Carnival 

   Infants Assembly—Yr 1 

   School Hall—2.15pm 

Week 5 

Monday 26th Triskills 

Tuesday 27th  Triskills 

March 

Friday 2nd  Primary Assembly—Yr 6 

   School Hall—2.15pm 

Week 6 

Monday 5th Triskills 

Tuesday 6th  Triskills 

Friday 9th   Infants Assembly—Kindy 

   School Hall—2.15pm 

Week 7 

Monday 12th  Welcoming Ceremony 

   Kindy Students & New  

   families to the school 

   NO TRISKILLS 

Dear Parents  
 
Yesterday, Wednesday 14th February  Year 1 to 6 gathered in the  
cathedral to celebrate Ash Wednesday. It is marked by the distribution of 
ashes made from the burning of palms from the previous year’s Palm 
Sunday. The ashes used came from the burning of the palms at  
Tuesday’s morning assembly. Father Bob introduced this symbolic  
action with prayer, blessed the palms and explained to the children the 
importance of this element/ritual to our Religious Education and growing 
faith. 

 
In his beautiful homily Father Bob continued the theme introduced at the 
Opening School Mass where he spoke about the importance of good 
foundations in our lives. He related this concept to the foundations of a 
skyscraper which need to be deep, strong and reliable. He connected 
this image with the foundation stones the children were holding during 
mass: These foundation stones had key gospel values displayed. They 
were: Honesty, Compassion, Good Deeds, Resilience, Forgiveness,  
Justice, Tolerance and Respect. 

 
Father Bob challenged all of us in the cathedral to think of the opposite 
condition of these values and to reflect which one spoke to us. He then 
sent us away with the task of choosing one of the values to focus on and 
to write our reflections on how we are demonstrating this faith in action 
weekly in our religion books or journal. This reflective practice, even  
identifying times when we have not shown compassion, for example, is a 
very important skill in developing empathy and mindfulness. 

 
During the Ash Wednesday Liturgy Father Bob went one step further in 
explaining that if we truly tried to embed this chosen value in our lives 
that this would lead to positive changes. I imagine this change have an 
effect on us and those around us.  He encouraged us to pray, fast and 
help the poor to enrich this process. 

 
Already today I  noticed children reflecting in their religion books on what 
Father spoke about. I feel that this is a very worthwhile and simple  
activity that you can do as a family. Let us pray that this Lent we will 
transform ourselves, in some way, towards becoming the people God 
created us to be. 

 
God bless you and your family 
 
Bernadette Fabri 



Opening School Mass 

Reflections from Sandra Moussa: 

In 2018 there is a high demand for our community to show what Jesus 
Christ is about and who he is! Saint Francis of Assisi said it best when he proclaimed “Preach the Gospel at all times, if  
necessary use words”.  What does this quote mean? This is telling us that proclaiming the Gospel by example or the way we 
live  has more impact than actually our words and voices.  We need to display the characteristics of what we believe as 
Catholics, some of these include respect, compassion, forgiveness, love, acceptance and resilience.  
 
A saying my mum always taught me as I was growing up and till now that seems to keep coming to my mind is that it “costs 
nothing to anyone to be kind”. Yet for us as humans how easy it is to quickly anger, judge and treat people so cruelly. Jesus 
showed us that no matter what life throws at us it is important always be truthful and honest. Most importantly he spoke 
about the need for forgiveness and compassion. Mother Teresa so beautifully said that if we are “so busy judging people we 
don’t have the time to love them”. We all make mistakes and that's ok but if we remember to do things for people not  
because of who they are and what they can do in return but rather because of who we are and what we stand, for we are a 
living example of good deeds.  
 
So what does this look like in real life? We may not be able to do big things like donate to the poor or feed the homeless but 
we can do the small things -  sitting with a person who is alone on the playground, invite them to play with you and your 
friends. Smile at the next person that passes you, that may be the best part of their day and as I said before it doesn't cost 
anything to show kindness yet the effect is priceless. I say these little things make a difference because I was on the  
receiving end of this at the beginning of last year.  For those who don't know me I started at Saint Patrick’s last year in year 
5. Year 5 was an incredible experience for me. So I want to take a minute to thank my beautiful teachers Mrs Rayess, Mrs 
Williams and the whole grade who walked with me in kindness, respect and love through the year and helped me through 
the good and bad times.  
 
So this year I want to pay it forward and invite you to join me on this journey and let’s “Preach the Gospel at all times, if  
necessary lets use words”  be consciously spreading  love to everyone around us no matter what. Thank you for listening 
and let our journey begin’ 
 



Happy Birthday to the following children who will  
celebrate their birthday in the coming week:  
 

Adrian Sicurella, Jazmyne Drosos, Anastasia Naudi, Dante Dagostino, 
Christian Sta Rosa, Diana Granados Gavito, Josh Blanquera Pangan,  
Georgia-Rose Rizk 

2018 School Fees  

Statements will be mailed out the end of Week 3 (16/2/2018) with a 
due date of 21st March, 2018. Directions for direct debits or bpays will 
be included in the mailout, please take note of dates required to return 
forms.  

As of 2018 we will no longer  

accept cash/cheque for Book  Club in the 

office. All orders will need to be processed 

through the LOOP platform. Please see  

instructions included in this newsletter. If 

you require help completing this order 

please contact Mrs Jones in the office.  

SRC/House Captains Whole School Assembly 
 

A Whole school Assembly will be held on Friday 16th February at 2pm to celebrate the election/selection of the 
Student Representative Council Members and House Captains. During the assembly the selected  
students will be receiving their SRC badges and House Colour badges. You are all welcome to attend the as-
sembly and congratulate these students.  

ICE BLOCKS 
 
Nothing is more refreshing on a hot summer 
day than a icey cold ice-block! We will be  
selling ice-blocks every Friday starting this 
week. They will cost $1 and will be available 
every Friday during lunch. 

 
The proceeds will go towards organising a wonderful St Patrick’s Day  
celebration for your children, to be held later in the term. Many thanks to 
Mrs Rahme for coordinating the selling of the ice-blocks and to her team of 
helpers for giving up their time for our students. If you are interested in 
helping sell the ice-blocks on Friday and can spare 1 hour between 1.00pm 
and 2pm  please contact the office. 

Class SRC Names 

KM Boy: Benjamin Kalouche 
Girl: Jasmine Rizk 

KA Boy: Frank Malkoun 
Girl: Grace Talbot 

IC Boy: Panayioti Yannakis 
Girl: Eva Jakopovic 

1S Boy: Elijah Skaf 
Girl: Sara Lorenzo 

2Y Boy: Sebastian El Hani 
Girl: Marie Rahme 

2M Boy: Zavier Moujalli 
Girl: Abbey Matta 

3L Boy: Raymond Joe Khoury 
Girl: Estelle Perrett 

3T Boy: Remon Wehbe 
Girl: Amariah Tamaro 

4B Boy: Jacob Manago 
Girl: Isabella Chivers 

4G Boy: Michael Aboumelhem 
Girl:  Ruby Younan 

5C Boy: Elias Nakle 
Girl: Scarlet Khoury 

5T Boy: Zachery Khattar 
Girl: Brooklyn Munro 

SRC - Semester 1, 2018 

Rafael Buitizon  Isabella Younes 

Oisin Ryan Ivanka Markovic 

Hamish McGlinn Jayda Tarabay 

Christian Stojkovski  Sienna Volante 

House Captains - Semester 1, 2018 



2018 CUMBERLAND ZONE SWIMMING RESULTS 

 
What a wonderful day considering the hot, hot weather and humidity!  
 
“Special thanks to the student representatives from St Patrick’s, Parramatta for keeping us nourished throughout the day.” 
Margaret Thornton (Primary Sport Teaching Educator Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta.) 

 
‘I was at zone today please pass on my thanks and congrats to the wonderful hospitality children. They were well dressed, well  
mannered, happy and great at their jobs. These yr 6 children were fantastic ambassadors for your school. Well done ....’ Feedback 

from a staff member from another school: Kerrie  

  

Congratulations !!!!!! 

 
Dear Parents,  
 
Congratulations to all the students who attended the Cumberland Zone Swimming Carnival. Our students were a 
credit to themselves, their families and their school both in and out of the water. Congratulations to every one of 
our swimmers for their commitment and efforts. 

 
The following students have made it through to the next level of competition: 
 
Ayoub, Michael — 10 Years 50m Breaststroke and 50m Butterfly 
 
Chidiac, Harrison — 11 Years 50m Breaststroke 
 
Saleh, Daniel — 9 Years  50m Freestyle and 50m Backstroke 
 
Saleh, Mikayla — 11 Years 100m Freestyle, 50m Freestyle, 50m Backstroke, 50m Breaststroke, 50m Butterfly 
and 200m IM 
 
St Pat’s - P, Female — Senior 4x50m Relay 
 
St Pat’s - P, Male — Junior  4x50m Relay 
 
Good luck to all our competitors in the Diocesan Carnival. 
 

Mark Baird—Sports Coordinator 

11yrs Girls Champion Mikayla Saleh St Patrick’s 



Reminder to Parents—Lunch Utensils 

Just a reminder that if your child requires a spoon or fork to eat their recess or lunch we would  

appreciate you putting a plastic fork or spoon in their lunch box. No knives please. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Welcome back to a new school year! Another year older, another year wiser, and another year of  
stories to tell! Writing allows you to put your thoughts out into the world for other people to  
enjoy!  Keep an eye out for the writing prompt in our school newsletter and get those pens wriggling!  

Parents, we’d love to read your contributions too! 
 

Our writing prompt this week is: 
 

Would you rather have the power to fly, or the power to become invisible? Why? 
 

You can present your answer in any way you choose and it can be as long or as short as you like! Re-
member that other students, teachers and parents will be reading your responses, so make sure your 
writing is easy to read or typed. 
 

Submissions for this week will be due on Tuesday, February 20. 
Please hand them in to your teachers and I will have them  
displayed!  
 
 

Happy Writing! 
Mrs Stojanovski 
Literacy Coordinator 

ENROLMENTS FOR 2018 KINDERGARTEN ARE NOW OPEN 

Enrolment packs for Kindergarten 2018 are available from the school between the hours 

of 9am -3pm Monday to Friday.   

When you return the enrolment you will need to bring your child's original Birth  

Certificate, Baptismal Certificate, Passports (parent's and child's if born overseas),  

Immunization Certificates and proof of address (council rates, drivers licence). We will 

photo copy these and return them to you at this time.   

Enrolment forms are required to be returned by 31
st

 March 2018. 

ENROLMENT CRITERIA 

Who can enrol in a Catholic school?  

Children whose fifth birthday occurs on or before 31 July are eligible for enrolment for Kindergarten that year. By law, all  

children must be enrolled in school by their sixth birthday. For more information on the Diocesan guidelines for enrolment 

please see www.parra.catholic.edu.au 

What if my child already attends a Catholic primary school in the Diocese?  

A child who has completed primary education in a Catholic parish-based primary school will usually be offered continuity of 

enrolment in a Catholic secondary school. If no places exist at the chosen school, Catholic Education's Director System  

Performance will assist families to enrol in another Catholic secondary school in the Diocese. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

sub tuum praesidium 
 

Our VISION is to be a child  

centred faith community within 
an innovative,  

interactive learning  
environment. 

 
 

Our MISSION is to – 
 

Live out the Gospel Values in a 
visibly Catholic tradition 

 

Nurture students for Christian  
Leadership 

 

Create a range of learning  
experiences which allow children 

to progress at their own level 
 

Assist our students to develop 
into independent thinkers with a 
deep sense of responsibility and 

justice 
 

Lead each individual towards 
reaching his/her potential 

 

Generate a sense of community 
and compassion in which all  

Experience belonging. 
 

Opportunity for all 

MASS TIMETABLE FOR  

ST PATRICK’S CATHEDRAL  

PARRAMATTA 
 

Weekend Masses 

Saturday 8.00am, 6.00pm (Vigil) 

Sunday  8.00am,  9.30am (Family) 

  11.00am (Solemn), 6.00pm 

Weekday Masses 

Mon to Fri 6.45am, 12.30pm 

Public Hol 8.00am 

 

Pastoral Team 

Bishop of Parramatta Most Rev.  

Vincent Long Van Nguyen OFM CONV 

Very Rev Fr Robert Bossini  

Fr George Azhakath 

Rev Deacon Willy Limjap 

Margaret Gale ( Sacramental Coord) 

Milli Lee (Parish Admin Asst) 

Patricia Preca (Parish Secretary) 






